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Overview 

Annually,  the Planning & Community De-
velopment Department prepares a Unified 
Planning Work Program (UPWP), as re-
quired by Federal Transportation Planning 
requirements.  The UPWP outlines the vari-
ous work activities to be performed during 
the next federal fiscal year, as well as pro-
jected staff hours and funding. 
  
As the Metropolitan Planning Organization, 
the Planning Board is being asked to review 
and approve the UPWP, attached to this Re-
port as “Attachment A.” 

 

Background 

The Unified Planning Work Program 
(UPWP) is a document describing planning 
activities to be conducted in the Great Falls 
area during a given Federal fiscal year 
(October 1 – September 30).  It includes 
planning activities to be conducted primarily 
by staff members from the Planning & Com-
munity Development Department that per-
form planning functions.  Activities by other 
agencies performing transportation planning 
activities, such as the Great Falls Transit Dis-
trict, are also included.  A work program has 
been prepared annually for many years, and 
is a Federal requirement of all Metropolitan 
Planning Organizations (MPOs).  

 
The program will use Federal Highway Ad-
ministration Planning (PL) funds and Federal 
Transit Administration Section 5303 funds, 
as administered by the Montana Department 
of Transportation, and local funds, as gener-
ally reflected in the Planning & Community 

Development Department’s FY 2011-12 
Budget. 
 
Overall, the proposed work program is a 
continuation of current and past year plan-
ning activities. The work program can be 
characterized as a status quo program, which 
means very few changes have been made 
from the current (2011) program. Although 
the major work activities have not been 
modified significantly, there have been ad-
justments to staffing hours to reflect staff 
reorganization and reassignment of certain 
job duties.  It is anticipated that further ad-
justments will be made in the 2013 program 
as further refinements to job duties in the 
Department occur. 
 
The Great Falls Technical Advisory Com-
mittee will consider the FFY 2012 UPWP on 
September 8, with Great Falls Policy Coordi-
nating Committee consideration following 
soon after.  The Montana Department of 
Transportation and Federal Highway Ad-
ministration reviewed a draft document and 
found it met their requirements. 

 

It is recommended the Planning Board 
approve the FFY 2012 Unified Planning 
Work Program and direct the Planning 
Board Chairman to vote accordingly at 
the Policy Coordinating Committee 

meeting.  
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